
  Board of Health Meeting Minutes 

Municipal Building 

  Park Ridge, NJ  07656 

November 19, 2020 7:34 p.m. 
 

The virtual regular meeting of the Board of Health was called to order by Board President at the above time and 

date.  The Compliance Statement as required by the Open Public Meetings Act, P.L. 1975, and Chapter 231 was 

read by the Board President. 

 

Present: Dr. Lincoln, Dr. Miller, Dr. Valas (7:42pm), Dr. Weiss (7:41pm), Mr. Spies and Ms. Scheulen 

   

Excused: Ms. Deppert 
 

Also Present: Ms. Falco – Principal Registered Environmental Health Specialist 

Councilwoman Epstein - Council Liaison 

Ms. Tardibuono – Board Secretary 

  

Invoices: No invoices for November 

 

Approval of Minutes:  Motion to approve the meeting minutes for the November 19, 2020 meeting was made 

by Dr. Miller, seconded by Ms. Scheulen and carried by all members eligible to vote.  

 

Reports: The following activity reports are on file in the Borough Board of Health Office. 

 

REHS Monthly Reports: Ms. Falco introduced herself and said she was here on behalf of Ms. Vanacore who is 

away on vacation. Ms. Falco mentioned that she will miss our previous Health Specialist Ms. Linda Quinn, but 

that we are lucky to have a great team.  

 

Ms. Falco spoke about the construction going on at B&M Market and the opening of the Lidl Supermarket. A 

discussion was had pertaining to the number of mice droppings found in some inspections.  

 

Health Consultation Reports: The Board went over the submitted October report. 

 

Water Reports: Chris O’Leary – The Board went over the Coliform reports from October. All reports are 

compliant. 

 

Immunization Report: The Board went over the Park Ridge High School report from October.  

 

Council Report:  Councilwoman Epstein said she has nothing new to report. Council related, Dr. Weiss asked 

for a Community Center update.  

 

Correspondence: No Correspondences 

 

Old Business:  No Old Business 

 

New Business: The Board discussed the following: 

• Renewal of the Child Health Conference Agreement. 

• MMWR Reports. 

• Rabies Clinic Update. 

• Cancellation of the December 17, 2020 Board of Health meeting.  

 

Public Comment:  There were no members of the public present.  

 

Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Miller at 7:52 pm, seconded by Mr. Spies and carried by all 

members.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 21, 2020 at 7:30 pm in the Municipal Building Council 

Chambers or via zoom.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 
 

…….Tonya Tardibuono…….                                     

Tonya Tardibuono, BOH Secretary 

 


